
February 1, 2001

Susan R. McKinley, Director
Division of Hotels and Restaurants
Department of Business and
  Professional Regulation
1940 North Monroe Street
Tallahassee, Florida  32399-2202

Re.:  DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION,
      DIVISION OF HOTELS AND RESTAURANTS vs. GARDENVILLE
      MOTEL, DOAH Case No. 00-4326

Dear Ms. Mckinely:

     Enclosed is Page 11 of my Amended Recommended Order in
the referenced case.  Two of the paragraphs in the
Recommendation have been amended.

                          Sincerely,

                          FRED L. BUCKINE
                          Administrative Law Judge

FLB/js

Enclosures

cc:  Hardy L. Roberts, III, General Counsel
     Vergie Fowler
     Gail S. Hoge, Esquire



Enter a final order imposing a fine in the amount of $1000
per critical violation.

     It is recommended that the Board impose a separate and
additional fine in the amount of $500 per non-critical
violation.

     It is recommended that the Board suspend the license
issued to Respondent until full compliance with all
sanctions herein imposed is made.

     Finally, it is recommended that the Board impose upon
Virgie Fowler, owner of the motel, the requirement to
attend, at personal expense, an appropriate Education
program to be designated by the Hospitality Educational
program director prior to renewal or reinstatement of
license issued to Respondent.

     DONE AND ENTERED this 1st day of February, 2001, in
Tallahassee, Leon County, Florida.

                       ___________________________________
                       FRED L. BUCKINE
                       Administrative Law Judge
                       Division of Administrative Hearings
                       The DeSoto Building
                       1230 Apalachee Parkway
                       Tallahassee, Florida  32399-3060
                       (850) 488-9675   SUNCOM 278-9675
                       Fax Filing (850) 921-6847
                       www.doah.state.fl.us

                       Filed with the Clerk of the
                       Division of Administrative Hearings
                       this 1st day of February, 2001.


